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If you would prefer to receive the newsletter in a different format or font, please      

contact the office and we will do our best to accommodate your requirements.  

Office Closure Dates  

Our offices (and the Hyndland concierge station) will be 

closed on the following dates: Monday 22/12/14 from 
4pm till Tuesday 06/01/15 at 9am.  

Please note that our offices will also be closed on       

 Tuesday 17/03/15 for staff training.  

The Blythswood and St Vincent Terrace 

concierge stations will operate as normal 

during the above dates.  

December 2014  

Committee Training Forum (CTF) 

We are delighted to welcome 5 tenant             

volunteers to the CTF programme due to start 

in January 2015. They attended an                    

information session on Wednesday O5/11/14,  

If youõre interested in finding out a bit more 

about the Association, how decisions are 

made, and how you can influence the             

decisions, why not register for the Committee 

Training Forum.  

The Training is held at our offices and each       

session lasts for about 2 hours, over about 4 -6 

evening sessions and will be held the second 

Wednesday of each month.  

The programme is due to start in January 2015.  

There is still time to join, so if you're interested 

and would like more information, please           

contact Carol Nicol on 0141 331 6664.  

15th Annual Tenants Conference (ATC)  

Sandyford Henderson Church, Kelvinhaugh Street   

Saturday 24th January 2015 - 11am - 1pm  

 

 

 

 

 

   Invitations for this very important Event will be with you 

around mid -January 2015.  As always we have lots to talk 

to you about, including the rent proposals for 2015/16 and 

our plans and priorities for the future.  The GW Bookworms 

will be invited to this yearõs ATC for the first time, and the 

winners of our much coveted Good Close/Garden             

Competition will be announced, making this an Event not 

to be missed.   

Please take the opportunity to come along to our ATC to 

ensure your views are represented.  Details of crèche              

facilities and transport will be included with the Invitation.  

Emergency Numbers  
Emergency numbers are available on our office answer 

phone and on the 2015 calendar accompanying this 

newsletter.  

Paying Your Rent  

At this time of the year, there are often many 
competing priorities, with rising fuel costs and 

other household expenses.                            
Please make sure you budget for your          

December and January rent  & that you donõt 
fall into rent  arrears.  

If you need advice on paying your rent or    
benefit eligibility, donõt wait until itõs too late. 

Please contact the office NOW 

 Merry Christmas & Happy New Year 
From the Committee and Staff of Glasgow West Housing Association Limited 



òCan it Wait Until the Office Reopens?ó 

Please remember that our Out -of -Hours repairs service is for repairs that are genuine EMERGENCIES and 

cannot wait until our office re -opens.  These repairs attract a premium rate from contractors, often in           

excess of £100.   

Before you call the Out -of -Hours Repairs Service, please consider the following criteria, otherwise you could 

have an expensive bill to repay:  

Emergency Repairs  

A repair is an emergency if a delay in attending to 

it could represent a risk to health, safety or security, 

or could cause significant damage to property.    

Examples include:  

¶ Water ingress from another property/roof  

¶ Removing faeces, bodily fluids or syringes from 

common areas  

¶ Broken glass and/or broken window cords or 

safety catches  

¶ Total loss of electrical power  

Where households are elderly/vulnerable : 

Loss of heating or hot water, faulty intercom                       

systems.  Also lifts at 640 Argyle St/40 Bank St)  

Electrical Faults  

Often contractors are called to attend electrical 

faults, ranging from a total loss of electricity within 

the property, to partial loss, for example: electrical       

sockets not working.  

 Unless your neighbours are also affected by the 

same issue, it is very likely the fault lies with an           

appliance in your home, usually a kettle, washing 

machine, vacuum cleaner or hairdryer. Before you 

call a contractor, if the consumer unit in your home 

is accessible, you can test this yourself by              

unplugging the appliance and then òflicking the 

switchó in the circuit board back to the ON                       

position.  This can be a process of trial and error   

until the faulty appliance is identified.  

For a demonstration on 

the consumer unit, 

please refer to                        

our website 

www.gwha.org.uk              

or contact our Property           

Services Team on                   

0141 331 6652                     

for further advice.  Water Ingress  Broken Window  A typical consumer unit  

   Emergency/Winter Information  
  During cold weather, you can avoid frost damage and burst pipes by following 

the steps below:  

Å Set the thermostat on your central heating to at least 10ÁC (50ÁF) 

Å Leave the doors in each room open as this allows warm air to circulate around your home 

If you have a burst pipe:  

Å Phone Emergency Telephone Numbers: see the  enclosed calendar or call the office answer phone.  

¶ Turn off mains water valve: These are usually located near to your central heating system or underneath 

the kitchen sink.  
 

Å If water is in contact with any of your electrical appliances: If safe to do so remove the plug from wall 

socket. If in any doubt wait for a contractor to attend.  
 

HOLIDAYS OVER THE FESTIVE PERIOD 
 

If you are going away over the winter months please inform us and if possible, leave an                     

Emergency Contact number.  Please also check that your windows and doors are secure, that 

household appliances are unplugged and that gas cooker/hob is definitely switched off.  
 



Keep Safe the Winter  

With winter upon us, and opportunistic thieves on the prowl, 

the security of your home and that of your neighbours is of 

paramount importance. Donõt give thieves a chance: 

Å  Always lock windows and doors when you go out, even if 

itõs only for a few minutes. 

¶ Make sure tools or ladders that a burglar could use to get 

in are securely locked away.  

¶ Never leave keys in a secret place that might be                      

discovered.  

¶ Donõt leave notes on the door saying you are out. 

¶ Never leave valuables lying around where they can be 

seen through a window.  

For further information, contact the Crime  

Prevention Officer at your local police office or call 101 if 

you have any specific concerns.  

 

Complaints  

 

 
A total of 110 complaints were registered between April and              

September, as we improve our recording of complaints to comply with 

the Scottish Public Service Ombudsmanõs (SPSO) model Complaints 

Handling Procedure.  Two complaints were  investigated externally: the 

first of these was submitted by a Former Tenant to the SPSO and was 

ònot upheldó.  The second was submitted to the Home Owner Housing 

Panel, with a Property Factors Enforcement Order issued.  As with all 

complaints, these concluded with a review of learning/procedures to 

reflect the outcome and experiences.  

Over the next few months, our focus will be on improving our average 

response times of 14 days (stage 1) and 30 days (investigation) and we 

will report further on this in our future newsletters.   

 A copy of our complaints guidance  leaflet is available from our                

website, or on request from the office.   

If you are unhappy with any aspect of our 

service, please give us the opportunity to 

make amends.  

Festive Refuse           

Collection  

Glasgow City Council (GCC)           

advise that there will be                        

disruption to refuse collection 

over the festive period.                  

Household refuse collection will 

continue although the day your                

rubbish is collected may change.  
If your rubbish remains                        

uncollected you should contact 

GCC on 0141 287 9700.  

There will be no bulk uplift service 

over Christmas so please do not 

leave any bulk items out as they 

will not be collected.  Once the 

service resumes any bulk items 

should be left in the back court 

and a call made to GCC to               

arrange collection, usually within 

14 days.  Always remember to 

get a job number.  

     % of Total  

Repairs/Maintenance  

Estate Management   

Housing Allocations  

Tenancy/Neighbour  

Rents 

Factoring  

Household Contents                   

Insurance  

We do not insure your furniture, belongings 

or decorations against fire, theft, vandalism 

or accident (burst pipes etc.)  As a GWHA 

tenant you can access THISTLE contents           

insurance scheme (designed for tenants in        

Scotland).  Premiums can be as low as 

£54.00 per year, or even less if you are 55 

years old or over.  

Please contact 

the Property    

Services Team 

on 0141 331 

6652 for more               

information 

about the 

scheme or to 

get an application form.  

Rent Reward Scheme Members  

 Please send us confirmation that you have 

paid your current house contents insurance 

policy and we will contribute £25 towards 

the cost.  



Rent Reward Scheme Draws      
 Contact Kevin Crawford on 0141 331 6653 for an                     

application form.  

Dates for Diary  

 Annual Bonus payments will be          

issued to all those eligible week 

commencing 8/12/2014 with the 

last prize draw of the year taking 

place on 15/12/2014.  
 

Prize draws next year are: 

18/03/15, 27/06/15 (AGM), 

14/09/15 & 14/12/15.  

Festive Colouring Competition  

Christmas is nearly here and in true GWHA tradition, our          

festive colouring completion is now open!!!  

We love judging this competition each year and look                 

forward to seeing all the wonderful 

creative pictures.  

The competition is open to any                    

child  in your household who is aged 

14 or under.          

An entry form is enclosed.  If you 

need more copies please contact us 

on  0141 331 6650 or pop into the              

concierge offices or our main office 

(see opening hours on back page).     

Good luck!  

Cash for Kids  

Cash for Kids grants are awarded to help 

with the cost of a Christmas treat for            

children. We are proud to announce that 

GWHA put forward a record breaking 75    

applications on behalf of children in our 

community.  

We await confirmation from Cash for Kids in 

relation to payment and will be contacting 

the recipients of successful awards in the 

coming weeks.  

One of 2013õs winning 

entries by Eiman Siraj  

Sajjad Ahmed - Runner up.           

September Draw  

Commonwealth              

Legacy  

We are pleased to                     

announce that 23 GWHA                

tenants have benefited from 

the Glasgow 2014 Games Legacy and over 

120 items of furniture and household items 

have been delivered.  

Festive Gifts  

GW òSantaõs Helpersó busy at work                    

wrapping up the                            

festive gifts, ready to 

bring some festive 

cheer to our              

elderly/vulnerable                

residents.  

 Enjoy with our best 

wishes!  

KEEP WARM THIS WINTER 

 Itõs the time of year when Glasgowõs older citizens can         
apply for their £100 òaffordable warmth dividendó 

If you have received this payment before Glasgow City             

Council will write to you to let you know itõs available 

again, there will be a form that you will need to sign and 

return in order to receive the payment.  

If you have not received the dividend before and you will 

be 80 or older by March 2015 you will be eligible to apply & 

Glasgow City Council will write to you directly.  

If you are not contacted and think you are eligible to          

receive the dividend please let us know.  

Other grants to help keep you warm this winter include the 

òwarm home discount schemeó, if you are eligible you will 

receive a letter by 24th December telling you what you will 

need to do to receive a discount on your electricity bill.  

We will be writing to all our eligible 

tenants to let them know about 

these schemes but for advice and 

assistance please contact:  

Garry Saunders on                       

0141 331 6662 

The Kirkwood Family:  

òWe are over the moon with the                  

wardrobe, bedside lamp and bedside 

cabinet we have received.   These were 

items that we needed and on seeing the              

article in Septembers            

newsletter it was             

perfect timing.   My 

son is really happy.  

Thanks to The                             

Commonwealth 

Games Legacy for 

their generosity and 

GWHA for organising 

this.ó 


